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City Council, please lift this illegal moratorium now. It is not my
job, a private citizen, to provide private welfare for these deadbeat
tenants. You have achieved your job of casting a large net, but
how do you go about scaling back? In doing you created a breed
of professional squatters that is given the green-light to steal,
extort and harass by our own elected officials. These entitlements
just create a dependency on the government and citizens can not
longer be self-sufficient. This is such a strain on society. I hope
every single landlord comes after the City for all the trauma and
damages caused by this illegal moratorium.



